
 

 

Driving Policy Through Evidence-Based Analysis: The PARFQ  
 

 

Background  
 

The Navy requires sailors to uphold defined levels of fitness and stamina. Maintaining physical fitness supports mission readiness and 

improves both physical and mental health.  Twice a year, all sailors complete a physical fitness assessment (PFA) that tests strength 

and aerobic capacity.  Prior to participation in the PFA, sailors undergo health screening to identify those at risk for sudden cardiac 

illness during exercise.  This screening includes the annual Periodic Health 

Assessment (PHA), a Physical Assessment Risk Factor Questionnaire 

(PARFQ), and pre-physical activity questions just before participating in 

the PFA.  The current PARFQ is a 13-question survey that covers 

cardiac and orthopedic risk factors – including a recently added question 

on whether a sailor is over the age of 50.  A “yes” answer to ANY of the 

13 questions requires an evaluation and clearance from a medical 

provider.  BUMED tasked the Health Analysis (HA) Department to 

evaluate the quality and cost impact of the over-50 question.  HA’s 

analysis led to a more comprehensive look at the process, and 

significant opportunity for improvement and cost avoidance.  
 

 

Impact 
 

HA demonstrated that the existing PARFQ process triggered 220,000 

medical visits per year, which included all sailors who answered “yes” to 

any of the questions.  The demand on the service members, their 

commands, and the Navy healthcare system included lost duty time for 

medical visits, the medical provider costs, and costs of any procedures 

as a result of the visit.  The overall cost of the existing process was $32 

Million per year.  Based on clinical evidence and data analysis, HA 

recommended that the Navy replace the existing PARFQ screening 

process with a stratified risk management process.  This new process will 

reduce time away from the worksite, increase readiness via fewer false-positive evaluations, and reduce process variation.  The 

stratified process accepts no additional risk to sailors and will yield an estimated annual cost-avoidance to the Navy of $20 Million.  

Based on the Navy Surgeon General’s endorsement of the recommendation, Naval Operations will revise the physical activity 

screening process for the CY 2014 cycle.  
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Sample Previous PARFQ 

Key Points:  

 HA’s expertise led to a more comprehensive look at the process, and a significant opportunity for improvement and cost 

avoidance.  Final recommendations were to replace the existing PARFQ screening process with a stratified risk management 

process.  

 The new process will reduce time away from the worksite, increase readiness via fewer false-positive evaluations, and reduce 

process variation.  HA was able to determine that this process assumes no additional risk and will yield an estimated annual 

cost-avoidance of $20 Million. 


